Blessed Sacrament Athletic Boosters – Meeting Minutes
September 18, 2014, 8:30 PM

	Officers
	Non Voting Members
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	4/14
	5/14
	6/14
	7/14
	8/14
	9/14
	Name
	4/14
	5/14
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	X
	
	X
	Brian Finn
	 X
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	X
	
	X

	Tom Meier
	   X
	   X
	   X
	
	
	X
	Jeff Hemsath
	 X
	 X
	
	X
	
	X

	Jeff Epplen
	X 
	X 
	X 
	X
	
	X
	Brian Klaene
	 
	 
	 X
	
	
	

	Lisa Jones
	X 
	X 
	X 
	X
	
	X
	Mike Quinn
	 X
	 
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Scott Schultz
	 
	 
	
	
	
	

	Board Members
	Scott Vinicombe
	
	
	
	
	
	X
	
	
	
	X
	
	 X

	Steve Bailey
	 
	 X
	 X
	X
	
	X
	 Jeremy Eubank
	 X
	 X
	
	
	
	

	Rodney Black
	 
	 X
	 X
	X
	
	X
	John Kirtley
	
	
	   X
	
	
	

	Mike Hemsath
	X 
	 
	
	X
	
	
	Joe Hummel
	
	
	   X
	
	
	X

	Kristin Holt
	 
	 
	
	
	
	
	Sports Directors

	John Lange
	 
	 X
	 X
	
	
	X
	Steve Epplen
	 X
	
	 
	 
	
	X

	Rick Lehmkuhl
	 
	 
	 X
	X
	
	X
	Rob Holt
	
	
	 
	 
	
	

	Jeff McCoy
	 
	 
	 X
	
	
	
	Christi Mack
	
	
	 
	 
	
	X

	Benjie Pieper
	 X
	 
	
	X
	
	X
	Adam Boerger
	
	
	 
	 
	
	X

	Chris Pieper
	 
	 X
	
	
	
	
	Shannon Bosley
	
	
	 
	 
	
	

	Lance Wells
	 X
	 X
	 X
	X
	
	X
	Eric Wehrman
	
	
	 
	 
	
	X

	Pete Wischer
	 X
	X 
	
	X
	
	X
	Christy Noll
	
	X
	 
	 
	
	

	 
	
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	Dave Hellmann
	
	
	 
	 
	
	X


1. Review / approval of previous month’s minutes.   
· Motion to approve – Rodney
· Second – Brian
· Approved
2. Treasurer’s Report – Jeff Epplen.

· Jeff emailed to everyone to review
3.     Sports Directors - Updates

· Basketball – Christi Mack, Adam Boerger, Rick Lehmkuhl.
· 2nd – 5th girls are signed up.  Christi has coaches for all but 3rd grade girls

· Adam found a coach for 8th grade girls A team.  Still needs a coach for 7th grade girls A team.

· Girls’ registrations are still open.  Christi will send a reminder.

· 7th grade girls’ evaluations will be 10/5/14.

· Christi will run a coaches clinic again.  Need to pick a date and time based on gym availability.

· 7th and 8th girls A team will be in two leagues.  There are not enough games in the NDA league.

· John needs all coaches’ names for Virtus check.

· Recommendation made to close boys’ registrations earlier next year.  All leagues were full by our 9/12 deadline.
· Discussed 3 late boys’ registrations for the 4th grade.  This would put the total number of boys at 12.  There is not a second coach to create another team.  IHM and Holy Family leagues are full.  Turners league has both AAU and grade school teams so is not a good option.   Rick will make final decision on how to handle.

· Discussed 1 late registration for 2nd grade boys.  Rick will make final decision on how to handle.

· 148 total boys registered prior to the cut-off.  Two checks are outstanding.
· Soccer  –  Lance Wells

· Year over year, numbers are flat (older kids are up, younger kids are down)
· Need to find a u8 and u10 coordinator.  Also need to find a ref scheduler.  
· Baseball  – Steve Epplen, Rob Holt  
· There are three teams playing in fall leagues and wrapping up now.
· Golf  – Eric Wehrman

· Season is half over
· Greens fee are the same as last year.
· Discussed that we will allow 8th graders to keep their shirts after the season.  12-13 shirts will need to be reordered next year.  A team uniforms are two years old.  B team uniforms are 6 years old.
· Softball  –  Tom Meier 
· Need to find director to replace Tom
· Volleyball  – Christy Noll
· No updates
· Cross Country – Shannon Bosley 
· Need to find director to replace Shannon
· Tennis – Jeff Hemsath 
· Working to have a Middle School League that is more competitive in the Fall.  Will include 6th-8th grade.
· Last year all registrations fees went straight to 5 Seasons.  This year, we will keep some of the fee as part of a 5 Seasons sponsorship.
· Jeff will need to open demosphere for registrations
 4.       Other Business

· Storage Facility
· Still need electric, paint and trim.  Will pick a date to complete these items.

· Would like to plant trees and dedicate to Sister Jeane Marie

· Discussed cutting swale from the steps to over the hill to help drainage

· Discussed adding 6 trees from the front of the building to the steps, and between the baseball and soccer fields.  This would add some shade.

· Discussed adding a bench or two

· Need to buy three tables for the Children’s Home as we left theirs in the rain

· Soccer tournament will be 11/1 and 11/2.  

· Pete will get volunteers to run concessions.

· Northern KY Soccer League charges $20 / kid fee.  We get a field credit back from then (approx $2K).  Discussed potentially using some of this to spruce up the fields with seed or sod.

· Discussed looking into Volunteer Spot to allow people to look online to book gym time.

· BSS Open House is 10/5 from 10:30 – 1:30.  Need a volunteer to put together a display.

· Need volunteers to spread mulch into the play area on Friday.

· Elections for next year are at October meeting.

· Mike Hemsath wants to drop to a non-voting member

· John Kirtley and Brad Gastright want to run for Board member.

· Lisa, Scott and Brian will put together ballot.
6.     Meeting Adjourned – Next Meeting:  October 2014. 
